
 

 

February 6, 2019 
 
To the American Bahá’í community 
 for the Feast of Mulk 
 
Dearly loved Friends, 
 
With tonight’s Feast, we begin the Bahá’í month of Mulk―the next to last on our 
calendar, immediately preceding our 19 days of fasting, a special time of reflection. 
 
Mindful of this, tonight seemed to us a perfect occasion to recommend to your close 
study as a community the Universal House of Justice’s January 18 message on the 
advancement of world peace, a subject much on the minds of people everywhere. 
 
We ask you to consider using the time normally allotted to the sharing of our regular 
Feast message either to begin or to encourage setting aside time on another occasion for 
such a collective reading and discussion. Though the Supreme Body’s message was― 
on the same day it was released to the Bahá’í world―circulated to every Assembly and 
registered group and to all the friends for whom we have a valid email address, we 
have, for your convenience, attached it to this note both in the original English and in 
Persian and Spanish translations. 
 
We assure you of our deep and abiding affection and our best wishes that your 
celebrations of this Feast be warm, richly informative, and inspiring, fulfilling the 
Master’s hopes that every Feast might become “the cause of great spiritual solidarity 
between the friends,” so uniting us “that love will spread from this center to all parts.” 
 
 With loving Bahá’í greetings, 
 NATIONAL SPIRITUAL ASSEMBLY OF 
 THE BAHÁ’ÍS OF THE UNITED STATES 

 
 Kenneth E. Bowers 
 Secretary 
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